
 
 
 
 
Dear People of Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, 
 
I write to you to share some updates about our ministry.  
 
In October 2018, a Ministry Review, conducted by a synod team made up of people from other healthy congregations 
in the Synod, and Building Review, conducted by an engineering professional, gave us some initial suggestions for     
opportunities to grow as well as letting us know what they thought we were doing well.  This information was shared 
with the Council, at a forum open to the congregation, and reported at the Annual Congregational Meeting. 
 
At the annual congregation meeting there was a motion to continue our review by having the council establish a      
Planning Team to offer suggestions on how to better utilize our facilities in a way to promote our current ministries and 
future needs. This Planning Committee was put together by the Council and the pastors, and comprised of                 
John Hurlimann, LouVay White, Jeff Brown, and Karen Schueneman. 
 
The Planning Committee visited with church committees and other groups who use the building to assess their needs 
for the present and look to the future while respecting the past.  This team continued the process of reviewing our  
acility needs as a church of many ministries, and submitted a report of their findings and recommendations to the 
Church Council at its June meeting. A copy of the Planning Team’s report is available on the information counter for 
you to review. The Council has now asked the Property Committee to review the findings, come up with rough          
estimates of cost to implement the Planning Committee suggestions and have this reported back to the Council by the  
August meeting. 
 
As a result of the Planning Team’s completed review of Our Savior’s facilities, the Church Council has recently taken 
action to meet a community need and to bring the youth program to the center of our church. 
 
During the Ministry Review a community ministry was identified with a need for some space to continue its program of 
helping those in need.  This ministry is the Community Closet. The Community Closet helps those who are in hard times 
cloth themselves and their children in a dignified way of discreetness with quarterly open sessions and private           
appointments in-between. Their current space in the upstairs of the old armory/rec center is not handicapped           
accessible. In February the church council began exploring the possibility of hosting the ministry in our building. Since 
that time, other plans developed for the current site of the Community Closet and they need to be out by the end of 
June.    
 
Also, the Building Review and our Planning Team identified the small chapel as being an underutilized space (used for 
less than an hour a week) and our Youth Ministry needing space to grow.  The Council voted to allow the Community 
Closet to move into the youth room in the basement on a one year trial basis.  For virtually no cost, the small chapel 
will be temporarily (possible permanently) converted into a youth room that can facilitate the growing youth ministry.  
With the youth moving into this space it will allow for better supervision and bring the youth to the center of our 
church.  There will be some work, some things will have to be moved and even some things removed which means 
some familiar things will change.   
 
The Holy Spirit is active, working and speaking to all of us at Our Savior’s asking us to implement some changes to 
strengthen our ministries.  The Spirit asks all of us to be open and accept these changes as they help those in need and 
strengthen our youth ministry.  Please pray and have faith that as we change we become stronger together. 
 
Rich Schueneman 
Council President 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reflections from Pastor Emmy  
 
In Charles Dicken’s “A Christmas Carol” the ghosts of Christmas Past, Present, and Future come to visit      
Ebenezer Scrooge. They remind him that his life impacts the lives of others. He can make choices that bring 
good or bad for others.  This summer, we, as a congregation, are spending time remembering the Past,     
Present, Future of our ministry. Through the Holy Spirit, I pray that we are being reminded of how we impact 
others.  
 
During the month of June, we spent some time looking back. A timeline of the congregation posted near the 
worship space reminds us of the history of Our Savior’s Lutheran Church. Perhaps you’ve had a chance to 
think about your own faith story and how this (or another) faith community has helped to shape you. I am    
reminded that throughout our congregation’s history, we have been blessed to be a blessing.  
 
Now, during the month of July we are looking at the present. During worship and through the church     
facebook page, you’ll have an opportunity to reflect on what you love about Our Savior’s Lutheran Church. 
What makes us uniquely us? If we weren’t here, how would this community be different?  
 
In “A Christmas Carol” the ghost of Christmas Present helps Ebenezer Scrooge notice the Cratchet Family, 
and Scrooge begins to have his heart opened. I pray that during this month, the Holy Spirit might open our 
eyes to notice neighbors in our midst.  
 
Here’s an idea for prayer: Sometime this month for 30 minutes, go to a public place in our community and 
pray. It could be a park, outside the grocery store, or downtown. As you pray, keep your eyes open. Notice 
the people and creation around you. What does the Holy Spirit reveal to you during this time? Do you learn    
something new? 
 
I hope you’ve had a chance to read the letter in this newsletter from our Congregation President, Rich 
Scheunemann. Becoming the host location for the Community Closet is a concrete step that the               
congregation council made in providing care for neighbors in our community. Watch for more information 
about the Community Closet in the August newsletter; in the meantime, if you have questions, please visit 
with me.  
 
People of Our Savior’s, being one of your pastors is such a privilege. Thank you for your love of your church 
community.  Thank you for your grace with one another. Thank you for your openness to the work of the 
Holy Spirit among us.  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 
 
For Your Information    
Church Office Hours  
Monday-Friday 8:00am 3:00pm 
Church Building Hours 
Monday-Thursday  8:00 am-5:00 pm 
Friday  8:00 am-3:00 pm 
Saturday-Sunday  8:00 am-12:00 pm 
Phone Numbers 
Church Office 845-1328 
Pastor Emmy Swedlund Cell-(701)552-2419 
Pastor Kyle Symanski Cell-(708)467-8712 
If we do not answer, please leave a message so that 
we can get back to you. 
___________________________________________ 
 
911 Address Change? 
 
Contact the Church Office if you had an address 
change due to 911. 
 
845-1328 or oslcvalleycity@msn.com 
Thank you 
 
___________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Women’s Retreat 
Sponsored by Eastern ND Synodical  
Women’s Organization 
August 17, 2019 
Maryvale Retreat Center, 11550 River Road, Valley City 
 
Registration at 9:30 am 
Retreat 10:00 am-3:00 pm 
 
Speakers: 
Cyndi Skorick, Burning Hearts Church, Fargo – Addiction 
Counselor 
Jan Neslon, Founder HeartSprings Community Healing 
Center – Holistic Occupation Therapist 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Highlights from the June Congregation Council 

Meeting 
 

The Planning Team, which was tasked with reviewing 
church building usage, shared their report with the   
congregation council. Copies of their report are        
available on the information counter. 
 
The Council agreed to host the Community Closet. Per 
the work of the Planning Team, the Closet will be       
located in the current youth room space. The main floor 
chapel space will be refurbished to become the new 
youth room.  
 
The congregation constitution needs to be updated to 
the current ELCA model constitution requirements. A 
draft of the new constitution was distributed to the 
council members for review.  
 
The City Beautification Committee asked to use one of 
the church’s outdoor water spickets for the purpose of 
watering planters within a block radius of the church. In 
an effort to be good neighbors, we have agreed to this 
partnership. 
 
Deaths:  Lloyd Anderson, Audrey Lund, Andy Aune, 
Hjordis (Jo Jo) Swenson,  
Gloria Engler, Ruth Pederson 
Weddings:  Mark Miller & Kassidy Ronningen 
Baptisms:  Margot Marie Jensen 
Transfers:  Scott & Mariann Provolt 
 
A copy of unapproved meeting minutes are posted near 
the information counter. 
 



 
Members of the August 

Our Savior’s Servants 
 

Larry & Carol Foth...845-4029 
Daniel & Shari Larson...701-490-2889 
 
Beverly Anderson 
Jeremy & Rebecca Baumgartner 
Doris Blume 
Bonnie Brown 
Jennifer Cabezas 
Connie Courtney 
Connie Dahl 
Dale Hanson 
Keith & Kay Johnson 
Nathan & Nicole Johnson 
Jessica Kaber 
Nancy King 
Edith Klein 
Natalie Severson 
Phillip & Beverly Krentz 
Mike & Kathy Lentz 
Teri McClaflin 
Keith & Cheryl Olson 
Eric Randa 
Michael & Maureen Rueckert 
Steve Sather 
Jordet Schwehr 
Jill Taylor 
___________________________________________ 
 
 

Thank you to the June Our Savior’s Servants and their   
Coordinators: Matt & Kyla Fetsch, Ross & Caron Berg 
 
Altar Committee Members:  
Eileen Maresh &  Mavis Dilts 
 
Flower Committee Members:   
Nancy King 
 
Thank you to our ushers who serve us every Sunday. 

 
Food Pantry Sunday 

July 7 
Thank you for your generous donation on the  
first Sunday of every month. 
 
_________________________________________ 

 
 

Missionary Sponsorship 
2019 Missionary Sponsorship 
Calendar is on the      bulletin 
board across from the Church 
Office.  For $25/day you can 
sponsor a day and faithfully 
support the work of our ELCA 
missionaries, Anne and Willie 
Langdji, who serve as the ELCA 

Madagascar, West and Central Africa Regional Repre-
sentatives; and also the work of Global Health Minis-
tries. Thank you for your faithful and generous mission 
support. 
 
____________________________________________ 

 
 

 
 

 

Radio broadcast of the 8:30 worship is on Sunday     
morning at 11:00 a.m. on KOVC 1490 AM. To sponsor a 
broadcast and/or reserve a  sponsorship date for 2019, 
please contact the church office. The cost to sponsor a 
broadcast is $100 and you may provide this gift in     
memory of or in honor of someone, an anniversary or 
another significant event. Your gift to this important  
ministry is appreciated. 
 
_____________________________________________ 

 
 

Apartment for Rent 
For Rent: Unfurnished, ~950 sq. ft. two bedroom, 
2nd floor apartment with hot water & heat included, 
stove, fridge, washer and dryer, private entrance with 
off street parking.  Available immediately.  (No pets or 
smoking)  References.  Call Bobby Koepplin  
701-840-0250. 
 
 
 



 

HEY GOLFERS! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Red Willow Bible Camp 
3rd Annual Golf Scramble 
Friday, July 26th, 2019 
Cooperstown Golf Course 
10:00 Sign In 
11:00 Tee Off 
  
Cost: $55 per person or $220 per team 
Registration covers 18 holes, cart, prizes, and food 
  
To Register: contact us at 701-676-2681 
 
Sheyenne Valley Chaplaincy Council 
Golf Scramble 
Sunday, August 11th, 2019 
Registration 1:00-1:45 pm 
Tee Off 2:00 pm 
 
Cost: $35.00 per person/$140 per team 
Get a registration form from Pastor Emmy 
Supports the chaplaincy and spiritual care ministries 
of the Sheyenne Care Center. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You are invited 
Come check out the church’s parsonages. 
Sunday, July 28 
4:00-6:00 pm 
 
Pastor Kyle’s Home 
1305 Chautauqua Blvd. 
 
Pastor Emmy, Searle, and Sigrid’s Home 
340 15th St. NE 
 
_________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Service of Thanksgiving for the Chapel 
Monday, July 22, 2019 at 9:30 am 
 
Please join us for a time of thanksgiving and closure, as 
we prepare for the chapel to be transitioned to a youth 
room space.  We will give thanks to God for the main 
floor chapel space, the memories created there, and 
the encounters with God experienced there.              
Refreshments will be served following the service.  
 
Please see the letter from Congregation President, Rich 
Schueneman regarding this change.  

tel:7016762681


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each month in 2019, our newsletter will highlight 
one of the ministries that make up Our Savior’s    
Lutheran Church. 
 
Monday Morning Prayer Group 
 
Each Monday Morning at 9:30 a group gathers for 
prayer in the Our Savior’s Lutheran Church building. 
The time usually begins with a devotion or reflec-
tion.  The group prays through the names of house-
holds in the congregation, which are listed in the 
bulletin each week. The group also prays for those 
who are sick or in need of healing. 
 
Those who attend say that the Monday Prayer 
Group is a wonderful way to start the week. It gives 
them a quiet space to connect with God. Of course, 
the coffee is always on after the prayer time, too.  
 
Do you have a prayer request for the group? Write 
it down and get it to Pastor Kyle.  
 
Anyone is welcome to come and join in prayer and 
conversation.  
__________________________________________ 

 
Lutheran World Relief Collection-School Kits 

 
You will find a tote in the back of the Church. 
Items needed for the school kits: 
4—70-sheet notebooks 
1– 30-centimeter ruler 
1– pencil sharpener 
1– blunt scissor 
5—black or blue ballpoint pens 
1– box of 16 or 24 crayons 
1 –2 1/2” eraser 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We’ve got a spot for you! 
Can you help serve your church community? 

 Flower Committee Volunteers water indoor plants 
and ensure there are flowers for the altar. Sign up for 
one month during the year. 

 Altar Committee Volunteers prepare and clean-up 
Holy Communion. Sign up for one month during the 
year. 

 Servant Group coordinators work with a partner to 
arrange hospitality for Sunday mornings and funeral. 

 Ushers for the 2nd Service on the 2nd Sunday of the 
months are needed. 

 Volunteers to run the power point on a rotating basis 
are needed. 

These are great opportunities to do with a friend, as a couple 
or family, or on your own. 
Please contact the church office if you are interested in more 
information. Training is provided for all opportunities. 
 
___________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Free Summer Food Program for youth in our community. 
Served Monday-Friday 11:45-12:15 at the Jr/Sr High Cafeteria. 
Meal is free for anyone under age 18. Family members may 
purchase a meal for $3.50. This is a partnership between 
VCPS, Bridges Backpack Program, and the Great Plains Food 
Bank. 
___________________________________________________ 

 
 

31st Annual Quilts & More Auction 
Sunday, August 25th 

Red Willow Bible Camp 



S u n  M o n  T u e  W e d  T h u  F r i  S a t  

 1 
9:30am Prayer 

2 
 
9:00am Text Study 
9:00-1:00pm  
Good Samaritans 

3 
9:30am  
Bible Study 

4 
 
Office Closed 

5 6 
7:30am 
Men’s Bible 
Fellowship 

7   4 Pentecost 
Food Pantry Sunday 
 
8:30am Worship 
9:30am Coffee & Fellowship 
10:00am Worship 

8 
9:30am Prayer 

9 
9:00am Text Study 
9:00-1:00pm  
Good Samaritans 

10 
9:30am  
Bible Study 
7:00pm  
Committees 
8:00pm  
Council 

11 12 13 
7:30am 
Men’s Bible 
Fellowship 
Megan 
McDaniel 
& 
Jory White 
Wedding 

14   5 Pentecost 
 
8:30am Worship 
9:30am Coffee & Fellowship 
10:00am Worship 

15 
9:30am Prayer 

16 
9:00am Text Study 
9:00-1:00pm  
Good Samaritans 

17 
9:30am  
Bible Study 
10:30am 
Rudolph 
Square-oslc 
 
 

18 
2:00pm 
Hannah 
Circle 

19 20 
 
7:30am 
Men’s Bible 
Fellowship 
 
 
 

21   6 Pentecost 
Abused Persons Outreach  
Collection 
 
8:30am Worship 
9:30am Coffee & Fellowship 
10:00am Worship 

22 
9:30am Prayer 
Service of  
Thanksgiving 
For the Chapel 

23 
9:00am Text Study 
9:00-1:00pm  
Good Samaritans 

24 
9:30am  
Bible Study 

25 26 
Dustin Miller 
&  
Clarissa Olson 
Wedding 

27 
 
7:30am 
Men’s Bible 
Fellowship 

28   7 Pentecost 
 
8:30am Worship 
9:30am Coffee & Fellowship 
10:00am Worship 
4:00-6:00pm Parsonage Open 
Houses 

29 
9:30am Prayer 

30 
9:00am Text Study 
9:00-1:00pm  
Good Samaritans 

31 
9:30am  
Bible Study 

   

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 

J u l y  2 0 1 9  



 


